
October 2021 Report - Steer Point Restoration 

  

• The total number of HGV deliveries for the period 30 September to 17 October was 71 into 

the site being 25% of permitted loads 

• The maximum number of loads in any one day for the period was 15 into the site (i.e. 30 two 

way movements along Steer Point Road) in line with the permitted number 

• The maximum number of loads in any one week for the period was 52 into the site (i.e. so 

104 two way movements along Steer Point Road) well within the permitted number 

• During October, whilst the HGV numbers were down, the quarry restoration was not shut 

down despite rumours to the contrary.  Two things were happening, firstly we were 

undertaking restoration work within the quarry meaning loads were not being accepted 

during that time and secondly we have also changed our site operations team.  The site is 

now accepting loads again and the Environment Agency has been kept informed and have 

not temporarily suspended the site’s permit as also rumoured locally 

• New signage at the quarry entrance will shortly be put up but the 24/7 site contact number 

remains the same. 


